
COMMUNICATION 130207 
Received From:      Diane Smithson, Chief Administrative Officer 
Addressed To:        Committee of the Whole 
Date:                       November 12, 2019 
Topic:                      Request for Downtown BIA Signs on Town Property 
 
SUMMARY 
The Town has received a request from Downtown Carleton Place Business 
Improvement Area (BIA) to install two (2) entry signs at either end of the BIA District on 
Town property to signify to travelers that they are entering the BIA area. These signs 
will be used as part of the organization’s communications strategy.  
 
DISCUSSION 
The Town received the request by the Downtown Carleton Place BIA as the signs are 
being proposed to be located on Town property.  The two proposed locations are: 
1. The green space adjacent to the Carleton Place Veterinary Hospital on  

Franktown Road – requested install date before winter 2019 
 

2. Lolly’s Park area with the intent to collaborate and work with the Roy Brown  
Society and the Recreation and Culture Department so as to complement the 
project – potential requested install date – after Central Bridge construction 

 
A rendering of the proposed sign is attached to this report.  The signs welcome people 
to downtown Carleton Place and will include a section under the main sign to include 
messaging on upcoming events and initiatives. 
 
BIA staff have been in contact with both Building and Public Works staff to ensure there 
were no issues from their respective perspectives as to the location of the signs.   
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
There will be no financial implications to the Town associated with this request.  All 
costs related to the signs will be borne by the Downtown Carleton Place BIA. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
THAT the Downtown Carleton Place Business Improvement Area (BIA) be authorized to 
install their entrance signs on the following Town properties: 
1. The green space adjacent to the Carleton Place Veterinary Hospital on  

Franktown Road – requested install date before winter 2019 
 

2. Lolly’s Park area with the intent to collaborate and work with the Roy Brown  
Society and the Recreation and Culture Department so as to complement the 
project – potential requested install date – after Central Bridge construction; and 
 

THAT all costs of this project be borne by the BIA. 
 

 



ATTACHMENT 
Letter from Downtown Carleton Place BIA with locations and image attached 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 

 


